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U.S. Senator Barbara Boxer Announces Federal Loan for Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Project
Senator Barbara Boxer today announced that the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority will receive, from the Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery (TIGER) 2 program, a $564 million Transportation Infrastructure Finance and Innovation Act (TIFIA) loan for the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Project. The loan would be paid back using Measure R funds. 
A formal press event is expected next week and the Metro board will be invited once event details are confirmed. Media Relations will be posting additional information on the Source later this evening.
South Bay Services Council Meeting

At the South Bay Services Council October meeting in Carson this week, the group received presentations from Metro staff regarding the Artesia Transit Center upgrade work. Staff also briefed the Council on the Urban Land Institute, Los Angeles District Council 2011 Transit-Oriented Development Summit and the new governance councils’ website. Also discussed was an upcoming November workshop regarding June 2011 service changes for councilmembers in the area who represent 15 South Bay cities as well as several Los Angeles City neighborhoods and unincorporated communities.
Operational Audits
Thursday morning, employees from Maintenance, Transportation, Safety, Stores, Operations Administration, Facilities, Operations Central Instruction and Quality Assurance met at Division 3 to conduct a division assessment. This Division Inspection Team performed thorough inspections of both transportation and maintenance, including an assessment of the cleanliness of buses, review of division logs, compliance with Occupational Safety & Health Administration (OSHA) and other safety regulations and watched the window assignments as well as the bus roll-out process. 

The division received an overall satisfactory rating. Chief Operations Officer Lonnie Mitchell noted at the closing debrief that a division inspection is not meant to be a “gotcha” situation but a learning and understanding session for both those being reviewed and the reviewer. Inspections will be scheduled for all bus and rail operating divisions over the course of the next year.

Metro’s Sustainability Reports

Recently, three sustainability reports, which are part of Metro’s ongoing effort to address and incorporate sustainable principles and practices into our daily operations and how we conduct of business, were completed and provided to the Board Members for review. Brief descriptions of these reports are provided below and copies of the full report can be found at the “Sustainability Reports” link:
http://www.metro.net/projects/metro-environmental/
· 2010 Sustainability Report, Moving Towards Sustainability – an update to the 2009 Baseline Sustainability Report, this report analyzes and compares Metro’s environmental performance, economic cost of core activities, and historical performance data to identify significant trends and issues. It compares the previous year’s (2008) report data to the succeeding years (2009) report data to monitor and analyze increases or decreases in environmental impacts and assess Metro’s progress towards sustainability.

· Water Action Plan – identifies and recommends implementation of water conservation strategies to reduce consumption, avoid punitive measures, lower operations costs, and reduce greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions. The Plan analyzes recent trends and current water consumption at selected Metro divisions to better understand the relationship between current equipment, practices and total water use and analyzes strategies for water conservation including a cost benefit analysis of the various strategies.

· Greenhouse Gas Emissions Cost Effectiveness Study – identifies and evaluates a variety of strategies to maximize transportation efficiency, access, safety, and performance while minimizing energy use, consumption, pollution, and the generation of waste. It evaluates current and potential future sustainability strategies for costs and impacts on GHG emissions.

These documents represent some of the elements that form the foundation of Metro’s sustainability program and provide strategies for implementing sustainable practices. 
Communications Featured in Radio Talk Show
"Talk Story with Jeni" a bi-weekly blog radio show presenting "conversations with the greatest design thinkers in the industry" was taped last night before a live audience at the A&D Museum. Chief Communications Officer Matt Raymond and Creative Director Michael Lejeune were the featured guests. Titled "Going Metro" the show focused on our successful communications strategies that "set the bar for mass transit across the nation". Matt and Michael were invited to speak about the improvements in positive perception, the passage of Measure R and the range of important customer and stakeholder communications produced for the agency including customer information, maps, fare media, ridership and safety campaigns, websites and mobile tools. The radio show will air next week.
Media Inquiry on the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project 

This afternoon, staff was interviewed by a reporter from the Associated Press on the progress of the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project. In addition to a general status update on the project’s schedule and budget, the interview focused on the project’s impacts to traffic in the busy I-405 corridor. Staff described the project’s efforts to mitigate these impacts by working closely with Caltrans, LA Department of Transportation and the local communities. In addition, the reporter asked about community opposition to the proposed relocation of the southbound Skirball Center Drive on-and off-ramps. Executive Officer for Highway Project Management Mike Barbour explained that, at the request of the project Corridor Advisory Committee (CAC), staff has undertaken a thorough evaluation of the ramp relocation as well as alternative options for improving traffic in that portion of the Sepulveda Pass. At this time, the project’s engineering team feels that the ramp relocation provides the best opportunity to address and alleviate current and future congestion, but further analysis is still underway before a final determination will be made. The story is expected to run this weekend.

Procurement Postings for Next Week

Reverse Osmosis, In-Line Filter Systems and Bottled Water Services (IFB)
Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFBs) next week to procure services. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from October 15, 2010 through November 22, 2010.

We are procuring reverse osmosis, in-line filter systems and bottle water services to bus and rail employees. This procurement is not a result of a Board action.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by W. T. Sparkuhl, Sr. Contract Administrator, extension 2-7399.

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be attending and participating in several panels at RailVolution in Portland, Oregon and meeting with Directors Najarian and DuBois. I will also be attending the Los Angeles Chamber’s Pancakes & Politics event featuring Congressmember Xavier Becerra and speaking at the Greater Los Angeles/Beverly Hill Association of Realtors Luncheon.
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